
In Today’s Newsletter… 

 Production Congratulations 

 Tokirima Small Schools Cross Country  

 Pet Day Schedule 

 Mrs Pease in Hawaii 

 Senior Camp 

 Board of Trustees 

 Aria School Kapahaka - Te Nehenehenui Tribal Festival  

 School Notices  

 Community Notices  

 

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 

events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

PET DAY LAMBS  
FREE TO A GOOD HOME 

 

Dani Darke has kindly offered two orphan lambs 
they have for anyone who would like a lamb for 

pet day.  If you would like one please contact Dani 
on 078776868. 

SPELLING ERRORS 
 

There are TWO spelling errors in this 
weeks newsletter.  All correct entries 

received by tomorrow will go into the draw 
and the winner will receive 3 free items 
from the canteen for lunch on Friday! 

https://www.facebook.com/dani.darke.9?fref=gs&dti=813097232073586&hc_location=group


Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 
events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Tena Koutou Katoa! 

Contact us on the following…  
 

Barclay Road 

R.D. 

Aria 

King Country 

Principal:  Pam Voyce 

Phone: (07) 8777857 

Fax:  (07) 8777578 

Email: office@aria.school.nz 

Website:  www.aria.school.nz 

BOT Meetings 2018 
Monday 20h August 

Monday 24th September  
at 7.00pm, All Welcome 

Pet Day Meeting 
Monday 20th August at 6.15pm 

Tokirimu Cross Country 
Tuesday 28th August 

Daffodil Day  
Friday 31st August 

Te Nehenehenui Tribal Festival 
Saturday 1st September 

Waiwaia Kapahaka Event  
at Otorohanga College 

Friday 31st August 

Senior Camp - Year 4-6 
Motutapu Island  

10th - 14th September 

Fees $175.00 per person -  
due 6th September 

Piopio Primary Sports Photos 
(Rugby, Netball, Football & Miniball)  

Tuesday 25th September 

Last Day Of Term 3 
Friday 28th September 

 

Principal’s  News… 

WELCOME TO WEEK 5 
 
 
 Production Congratulations…  Congratulations to our 

students for their amazing effort with last week's performance of 
"What A Knight". I am sure you will all join with the staff to say 
how proud we all are of our children. Staff and students are all 
pretty tired but feeling very happy with our achievements last 
week. 

 
I am hoping Room 1 students will write reviews today that can be 
included in next week's news with some photos. 

 
 Tokirima Small Schools Cross Country (Transport needed 

PLEASE)…  This event is planned for next Tuesday 28
th
. 

Please complete the attached permission/transport form and 
return it tomorrow.   

 
Mrs Alcock will send home a transport form as soon as we have 
all the slips returned.  There will be a small canteen available and 
I will include details on the transport notice.   

 
 Pet Day Schedule… This will be sent home with next 

Monday's newsletter.  Full details will be included, however 
please call us if there are any queries or concerns. 

 
Seeds to grow, will be included and should be planted as soon as 
possible. 

 
 Mrs Pease in Hawaii… Not that I'm jealous or anything, but 

Mrs Pease is away with her family next week, sunning herself on 
Waikiki Beach. Have a great week Heather, we''ll battle on 
without you!!  Don't worry about sending a post card. 

 
 Senior Camp… Only three weeks to go! I will be working on 

organisation this week and will send home relevant information 
with next week's newsletter. 

 
 Board of Trustees - meeting tonight at 7.00pm.  All welcome. 
 
 

HAVE A GREAT WEEK, 
 PAM VOYCE. 



 ARIA SCHOOL KAPAHAKA 
Te Nehenehenui Tribal Festival Saturday 1

st
 September 2018 

 

Thank you to those parents who have indicated their intention to support the ‘behind the scenes’ 
organisation in preparation for this upcoming competition.  Please see the list below of roles and 
responsibilities as indicated by you.  If for some reason you are unable to fulfil a role, please let your team 
leads know.  I may not be available to re-organise due to my study commitments this semester.  If your 
name is not here and you are available to help please let me know and I can add you to the list.   
 

I will take two full day practices in the coming weeks (1) Thursday 23rd August and (2) TBC with staff in the 
week beginning Monday 27th August.  The second practise will be a full dress rehearsal at the Aria Hall at 
1:30pm.  We will not be able to take the group to view the annual secondary schools Waiwaia event due to 
time constraints and my commitments to the Tribal Festival organising committee, who will be setting up for 
the event and powhiri on Friday 31 August, 5pm, Les Munro Centre.  All welcome, ladies if attending, 
please wear a black skirt. 
 

We will not know the approximate performance time until the draw tomorrow night.  More details to follow in 
next weeks’ newsletter. 
 

To keep things simple this year we will not be performing with feathers or moko. 
 
Roles & Responsibilities – Team Leads in BOLD 
 

 
 

 
 

*Rubbish duty – each school may have a designated area at the centre to look after on the day.  All that is 
required is that you take a group of kids to pick up rubbish throughout the day.  If you could schedule 
yourselves on a rotation, before and after lunch, then we’ve done our bit to help the organisers of the event. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Please fill in and return ASAP:  Te Nehenehenui Tribal Festival, Saturday 1 September, 2018. 
 

 I can assist with transporting  ________ children, including my own.  I understand that I will take 
responsibility for organising the collection of these children by their parents at a time and place 
agreed upon.  Signed:  ________________________ Name:  ______________________________ 

 

I cannot assist with transport and I will make arrangements for my child/ren to travel with  

________________________ .  I have discussed arrangements for the collection of my child/ren with 

this transporting parent.  Signed:  ___________________  Name:  ______________________ 

PRIOR TO THE DAY   

Poi making Costume fittings 

Pianika, Rozel, Maria Leah & Nana Val 

ON THE DAY   

Dressing Rubbish Duty Collecting costumes Guitar 

Mandi, Hannah, Maria, 
Dani, Erin, Catherine,  

Nicole, Gris 

am Maria, Dani, Erin 
Hannah, Mandi, Sue, 

staff member 
Linda & Kim 

pm 
Maria, Catherine, 

Hinemoa 



  

SCHOOL STREAM APP 
 

Don’t forget to please try the School Stream App.  
Newsletter, forms and other notices will posted to 
this app.  

 

Your completed forms get emailed directly back to 
Nicola in the school office.  If you have trouble 
downloading the app please contact Nicola in the 
office for advice. 

MEDICINE AT SCHOOL 
 

Our school policy states that if you child has to 
take ANY MEDICINE whilst at school that this is to 
be brought to the office and will be administered to 
the child by a staff member.   
 
Please send any medication in a sealed clearly 
marked plastic bag with the instructions of what 
the child is to have administered.  

AFTER SCHOOL 
ARRANGEMENTS 

 

Please advise all changes to after school 
arrangements BEFORE 3:00pm each day either by 
phone or sending a signed note with your child to 
the school office.   

 

We require Parent/Caregiver notification and will 
not accept this verbally from the child.  If you 
phone AFTER 3:00pm please ensure you speak to 
the person in charge of buses for that day. 

YUMMY APPLE STICKER 
PROMOTION 

 
Help us collect Yummy Apple stickers.  The more 
we collect the more FREE sports equipment we 
receive!!  If you need a collection sheet please 
call Nicola in the office. 

ABSENCES 
 

If your child is going to be absent please notify the 
school office before 9:00am each day with a reason 
as to why your child is away. 
 

There is an absentee form on the School Stream 
app you can completed and this will be emailed 
directly to the school office. 

SCHOOL NOTICES  

PORTFOLIOS 
 

There are still some OUTSTANDING 
PORTFOLIOS , can these please be returned to 
Nicola in the school office as soon as posible.  

BOOK CLUB  

 

Book club issue #5 was been handed out.   
 

Orders need to be ordered online - details can be 
found on the brochures.   
 

Please do not send cash or cheques 
to school.   
 

Orders are open until Friday 24
th 

August.   
 

If your child did not receive one and you would like a 
brochure please let me know.    
 

Thank you, Sarah O’Connor  



  
Tena Koutou Katoa Parents, Caregivers and Community…  

ARIA 
PLAYCENTRE 

 

NEXT SESSION  
 

TUESDAY 21st AUGUST 
 

9:30am - 12 midday 
 

Upcoming Sessions 
Tuesday 28

th
 August  

Tuesday 5
th

 September 
 

New families are always Welcome!!  
 

Any queries please call  
Emma Darke on 07 877 6854 

 
“Whanau tupu ngatahi -  

families working together 

MUSIC PERFORMANCE DAY  
 
Has been set on the last Monday of term 3 (24 September 
2018) 
 
All instrumental musicians and singers (students learning with 
our ITM teachers but as well as piano, bagpipes, harmonica, 
drums etc…), start to talk to your teachers and prepare a little 
piece to perform in front of 2 friendly judicators in a relax 
environment. 
 
If you know how to play any instrument (and do not take 
lessons) please don’t be shy and hide your talent away, come 
forward and play a piece for us 
 
For more info contact Noelle Turner on 07 8778 173 ext 212   

 INTRODUCING KIDS & FAMILY SOFTBALL 

“BATTER UP DAY” 
 

Monday, September 3rd September 2018 @ Te Kuiti 

Primary Rec 

3.30-4.15pm 
 

with Tracey Jones 0224022436 & Rozel Coffin 
0274786775 

 

T-Ball, Fundamental Skills,  

Basic Run-Catch-Pass-Bat 
 

ALL LEVEL SKILLS WELCOME – CATCH YOU THERE 


